
Town of Cornish
Selectmen’s Meeting

January 7, 2015

Nancy Perkins, Dan Sherman and Emily Ward were present for the meeting.  

Craig Jones, Steve Smith, Diann W. Perkins and Darrell Watson complained they didn’t receive 
prior notification that the Intervale Road wouldn’t be plowed and contractors hired by businesses 
are pushing the plowed snow down back onto McCubrey and Burnell Way.  Selectmen and 
David Whitney will drive down and evaluate the areas.  Craig Jones was asked to talk to business 
owners.  Questions are to be submitted to the town office before the next meeting.  Discussion 
will resume on January 21st.  

Selectmen Minutes, Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants reviewed and accepted.

The 911 Coordinator in Augusta confirmed they do not prerecord Training Webinars.  A training 
schedule has not been set up, but will be sent to Dan when it’s done.

The school district has already acknowledged the Town owns the Cornish Elementary bell.  The 
School Board will vote on the Hilltop Baptist Church and MSAD55 sales agreement tonight.  A 
document between Purchaser of Cornish Elementary and the Town clarifies that the bell, the 
Cornish Elementary sign, and support structures located in front of the building at 17 School 
Street has been given to the Town of Cornish by MSAD55.  The bell and sign with the support 
structures will be moved from the property no later than June 2015.  Motion made to accept and 
sign the document.  Seconded and approved.

Motion made that Selectmen approve signing the Landlord Waiver drafted by Bangor Saving 
Bank for Heli Modified, Inc. provided the change indicating the Lender can only access Personal 
Property has been made to the document.  Seconded and approved.

Abatements on Personal Property accounts discussed and approved at the 12/23/14 meeting were 
signed.

Selectmen did a final review of the 2015 Town Budget to present to the Budget Committee.

Motion made to adjourn meeting.


